## **The City of North Vancouver**

OFFICE OF MAYOR DARRELL MUSSATTO



September 11, 2017

Tony Valente
Chair, North Shore Committee
HUB Cycling

VIA EMAIL: northshore@bikehub.ca

Dear Mr. Valente:

Thank you for your letter dated August 8, 2017, to North Vancouver City Council. The City and the District of North Vancouver share jurisdiction of Keith Road between Sutherland and Lynmouth Avenue, and are responsible for the south and north sides respectively.

The City and the District are currently working on a Traffic Operations and Safety Review for East Keith Road between Sutherland Avenue and Shavington Street. The objective of this project is to improve the safety and reliability for all road users on East Keith Road. At either end of the study area, new pedestrian and cycling infrastructure is currently in the construction phases. Therefore, ensuring this study explores opportunities to provide safe cycling facilities will be critical to address this gap in the cycling network.

As with other projects, the City of North Vancouver will circulate key information about this initiative to stakeholders for feedback. Thank you for HUB Cycling's continued input on cycling infrastructure improvements and opportunities in our City.

Yours sincerely,

Darrell Mussatto

Mayor

cc: Mayor Richard Walton and Council, District of North Vancouver
North Vancouver City Council
Steve Ono, Manager of Engineering Services, District of North Vancouver
Doug Pope, City Engineer, City of North Vancouver
Michael Epp, Director-Planning, City of North Vancouver

Dragana Mitic, Manager-Transportation, City of North Vancouver